

SPRING GROVE

PRIMARY SCHOOL

Newsletter 13

Friday, 27th April 2023



Tea party to celebrate the coronation of King Charles 3rd

on

Thursday 4th May from 3.30-4.30pm

at
Spring Grove
school field

King's Coronation Celebrations

We are hoping to see as many families as possible at the Royal Tea Party being organised by the Friends of Spring Grove (FOSGS) next week. A letter from FOSGS was sent out yesterday detailing what is happening – here is a recap of the important information.

What: Tea party to celebrate the coronation of King Charles 3rd

When: Thursday 4th May from 3.30-4.30pm

Where: Spring Grove school field

Donations of cakes can be dropped off at school on the morning of 4th May. All donations will be very much appreciated.

Activities at the event will include a photo booth and face painting.

Please try to come along to the event with your child and enjoy the festivities.

Eid Celebrations

We hope that all of our families who celebrated Eid last week had a wonderful time.

The Spring Grove Way; personal and academic excellence; everyone, every day.

Newsletter 13 Friday, 27th April 2023

School Uniform

We have a school uniform and when accepting a place at Spring Grove it is an expectation, that children wear it. Unfortunately, we are continuing to see children coming to school wearing the incorrect uniform. The school website has a list of what the uniform is and where it can be purchased. We have tried to ensure that much of the uniform can be bought from high street stores including supermarkets and that the cost is kept as low as possible.

Our uniform does not include multi-coloured hairbands/ coloured leggings or trainers.

Please refer to the information and photos below for full details of the Spring Grove uniform.

- Schools shoes are black and children should not wear trainers on non PE days.
- PE plimsolls/ trainers should be black or white and only worn on the day that your child has PE.
- Hair accessories should be a simple red or black band. We do not permit party style headbands or multi-coloured clips.
- Earrings/Chains/Necklaces- Any child with pierced ears should only wear a small simple stud or sleeper style earring to school. Earrings should not be worn on PE days. If your child has only recently had their ears pierced, please ensure that the earring is covered on a PE day. This is for health and safety reasons. Chains and Necklaces should not be worn to school

Our Uniform











Following items are not part of our uniform and should not be worn to school











Earrings & Chains

Newsletter 13 Friday, 27th April 2023

Achievements



Congratulations to Anjani Kusuma in Year 6 who has come first in a **Global Mental Maths Olympiad**. She competed against children across the world and achieved first place in the age 10-12 category.

We are all so proud of you Anjani – well done you superstar!

Spotted being kind!

Siyah and Aleena in Year 3

Both girls are always so polite and helpful. The kitchen staff notice how every day they thank them and wish them a good day. Thank you girls for showing wonderful manners all of the time.

Azul in year 2 for being thoughtful to his friends and caring so much about everybody.

Sophia in year 1 for noticing that a member of staff was coming through the door with a heavy box and stepping to one side to let them through. Thank you for being so caring and observant.

Aly and Aavi in nursery for helping their friends with their work and activities when they were finding it a little tricky.

IMPORTANT REMINDERS FOR PARENTS

Statutory Assessments - Year 6

The year 6 SATs will be taking place the week of Tuesday 9th May. The children have been working hard in preparation for these assessments and we are proud of their efforts and the progress they are making.

We would like the year 6 children to arrive at school for 8.15am throughout that week and we will provide them with toast, fruit and juice. This will help boost their energy and concentration and settle into the day. Please let us know via ParentPay, if your child is planning to attend the Toast Club.

In the unlikely event of illness, please contact the school office as soon as possible and ensure that you communicate with your child's class teacher or a member of the leadership team to discuss the assessment arrangements.







Next week, on Wednesday 3rd May, all children from Nursery to Year 6 will be taking part in the 'talk PANTS' campaign. Talk PANTS centres on five key rules:

- Privates are private
- Always remember your body belongs to you
- No means no
- Talk about secrets that upset you
- Speak up, someone can help

There will be an assembly to introduce the campaign and thereafter they will be taking part in age appropriate activities in their class.

Research from the NSPCC also suggests that the messages are most valuable when taught at a young age. Here is a link for you to find out more information about how you can support this message at home. https://

www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/ support-for-parents/pants-underwear-rule/ Newsletter 13 Friday, 27th April 2023

CLASS PE DAYS

Class	PE DAY
Yl Donaldson	Tuesday Thursday
Y2 Grey	Thursday Friday
Y3 Zephaniah	Tuesday Friday
Y4 Rauf	PE on Monday Swimming on Tuesday
Y5 Morpurgo	Wednesday Friday
Y6 Earle	Tuesday Friday
Y6 Lewis	Wednesday Thursday

On PE days, children should come to school in their School PE kit and suitable footwear.

No Nuts please....



We are a nut free school and no food products containing nuts are permitted in school. This is because we have a number of children across the school with nut allergies and for some children being in close

proximity to nut products could potentially result in hospitalisation.



Telephone: 0208 577 6656

Address:

School Bells, 48 Bell Road, Hounslow, TW3 3PB

Website: https://www.schoolbellsuniforms.co.uk/primary-schools/spring-grove-primary

IMPORTANT DATES SUMMER TERM 2023		
Tuesday 2nd	School is partially closed (Industrial Action)	
Monday 8th	Bank Holiday —(SCHOOL CLOSED)	
Tuesday 9th to Friday 12th	Year 6 SATs Week	
Half Term from Monday 29th May to Friday 2nd June		
July	Thursday 20th	Last Day of Term - school closes at 1.30pm
	Friday 21st	INSET DAY 5 (SCHOOL CLOSED)